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February 22, 2017 
  
Mr. Kurt Fogleman 
Perma-Fix 
1940 NW 64th Place 
Gainesville, FL 32653 
kfogleman@perma-fix.net  
 
 
 
Re: Transfer for Additional Site Rehabilitation 

OER Incident# 2017-1I57115Z  
Pollutant:  Dumpster Fire Run-off 
Location:  Perma-Fix 1940 NW 64th Place, Putnam County 
Date of Incident:  January 5, 2017 

 
 
Dear Mr. Fogleman: 
 
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP), Northeast District Office of 
Emergency Response (OER), has reviewed the Emergency Source Removal Report 
received on January 31, 2017, for the above-referenced incident, in accordance with rule 
62-780.500, Florida Administrative Code (Fla. Admin. Code).  Based upon the 
information received, the Report indicates that further work is needed.  Contamination 
remains at the referenced location and must be further assessed and remediated pursuant 
to Chapter 62-780, Fla. Admin. Code. 
 
 
The Northeast District Office of Emergency Response is hereby referring the case for 
additional action.  Within the next 30 days or so, you will be notified of additional actions 
that will be required, regarding the cleanup or monitoring of the contaminated site.  All 
further documents, forms, reports, etc. should be sent directly to the DEP Division of 
Waste Management in Tallahassee.  In the meantime, we recommend that you continue 
cleanup actions in accordance with Chapter 62-780, Fla. Admin. Code to minimize the 
migration of contamination.   
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If you have any questions, please contact: 
 
 

Mr. Mike Bland 
Fl. Dept. of Environmental 
Protection  
Division of Waste Management 
Office of District and Business 
Support 
2600 Blair Stone Rd., MS 4535 
Tallahassee, FL  32399-2400 
Mike. Bland@dep.state.fl.us 
Phone:  850- 245-8912 

 
The DEP Northeast District Office appreciates your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Gracie Kennedy, Emergency Response Specialist 
Office of Emergency Response 
 
 
cc: Heather Webber, Northeast District, Heather.Webber@dep.state.fl.us 

Mike Bland, Office of District and Business Support, Mike.Bland@dep.state.fl.us 
 


